
ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP 

ROAD COMMITTEE MEETING 

FEBRUARY 13, 2020 

 

The Zeeland Charter Township Road Committee held a meeting on February 13, 2020 at 7:00 

p.m. in the Township Hall at 6582 Byron Road, Zeeland, Michigan. 

Members present:  Chairman Melissa Veldheer, Supervisor Glenn Nykamp, Trustee Chad 

Overweg, and committee members Earl Mokma, John Wittingen, and Dave Miller. 

Chairman Veldheer called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

Review of 2018 Road Committee minutes.  Motion made by Committee member Mokma to 

accept the minutes as submitted.  Committee member Wittingen supported the motion which 

passed unanimously. 

Citizen Comments:  none. 

Update and current status of Road Fund. 

Road Project considerations for 2020: 

a. Riley Street from 48th Avenue to 56th Avenue—re-gravel and chip/seal.  Potential 

ditch work to be done for drainage concerns.  Committee member Miller motioned 

and supported by Committee member Mokma.  Motion passed unanimously. 

b. 80th Street from Felch to Chicago Drive.  Improvement project was tabled pending 

future construction and development on street. 

c. New Holland (gravel portion) Street.  Project was tabled due to Blendon Township 

responsibility and pending their decision for improvements. 

d. 52nd Avenue north of Riley Street (1/2 mile).  Possible road improvement was tabled 

pending pricing limit from Ottawa County on upgrades. 

Paving projects: 

a. Drenthe Grove subdivision (Community Ln, Groveside Dr, Midgrove Dr, Settlement 

Ln)—after construction is completed. 

b. Walnut Creek subdivision (78th Ave, Creek Run, Walnut Trl); Crestline Drive, 

Fairview Lane, Summit Court; and Dover Ln, N. Maple Ct, S. Maple Ct and W. 

Maple Ct.  Motion made by Committee member Mokma and supported by 

Committee member Wittingen.  Motion passed unanimously. 

Review of 6 year Road Improvement Plan 

a. Township will inquire with Ottawa County on age of township streets and limits on 

re-graveling roads within township per year.   



Other Business 

a. Letter from Overisel Township was considered.  Motion made by Committee member 

Mokma to decline the proposal and supported by Chairman Veldheer.  Motion passed 

unanimously. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:39 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Chad Overweg –Township Trustee 


